
 Louisa Benatovich is the daughter 
of Katie and Adam Benatovich. With an 
Advanced Regents Diploma with Honors, 
Louisa is graduating as valedictorian of 
her class. She has been on high honor 
roll throughout her high school career, 
earning a final weighted average 
of 113.72. Louisa was a recipient 
of the Character Excellence 
Scholarship from the Character 
Council of WNY, as well as the 
National Honor Society Betty 
Pappas Scholarship. 
 A great lover of music, 
literature, and learning, Louisa 
has devoted much of her time 
in pursuit of those passions. 
She is heavily involved in Quiz 
Bowl as its co-captain and as 
ESPRA’s vice-president. She is 
a loyal band devotee, along with 
Student Council Vice-President 
and overzealous Yearbook artist. 
She is a proud peer tutor and 
NHS member. Her senior year, Louisa 
was selected into the New Vision: Health 
Professions program. Louisa writes 
for The Ellicottville Times as a student 
correspondent, as well as Ellicottville’s 

Snowed-In periodical. She strives to be 
active in the community and currently 
works at Watson’s Chocolates.
 Louisa will be attending Johns 
Hopkins University in Baltimore, 
Maryland, where she will major in 

Biology on a Pre-Med track with a minor 
in French.
 Meganne Chapman is the daughter 
of Tim and Stacey Chapman.  She is 
graduating as the Salutatorian with 

a weighted average of 111.77 and an 
Advanced Regents Diploma.  Meganne 
received the Outstanding Member of the 
Ellicottville Chapter at the National Honor 
Society Banquet.  
 Meganne is the Class of 2019 

President, Student Council 
Treasurer, and National Honor 
Society Vice-President.  In 
addition, she participates in 
ESPRA, Jazz Band, and Drama 
Club.  Meganne is also a certified 
Peer Tutor, and has been Captain 
of the Soccer, Basketball, and 
Track and Field teams.  She 
loves spending her free time 
volunteering, especially with Mr.  
Smith’s First Grade classroom 
and as an Ag Literacy reader.  
Meganne enjoys staying active in 
her school and community.  She 
is employed by Centerplate at 
Holiday Valley and has worked 
three winters and two summers.

 Meganne has received the University 
of Rochester George Eastman Young 
Leaders Award, RIT Innovation and 
Creativity Award, League Sportsmanship 

Louisa Benatovich, Valedictorian; Meganne Chapman, Salutatorian

Top Honors of the Class of 2019!

PLEASE NOTE
Elementary  Early Dismissal

will be at 12:00 pm 
Friday, June 21;

Monday, June 24;
Tuesday, June 25, 2019 

...Continued on page 3

Baccalaureate Breakfast

Class of 2019 Graduation Ceremony
8:30 am at St. Paul’s Church in Ellicottville

7:00 pm at Ellicottville Central School in “The Ward”

SAVE-THE-DATE: Friday, June 28, 2019

Louisa
Benatovich
Louisa

Benatovich
Meganne
Chapman
Meganne
Chapman
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 I’m always amazed at how quickly each school year passes, and 2018-19 was no 
exception.  While final exams are just a couple short weeks away for MS/HS students 
and elementary students are experiencing their end of the year field trips, it seems 
like just last week everyone was starting the 2018-19 school year. And, before we 
know it, the Class of 2019 will have walked across the graduation stage and will be 
graduates and no longer high school students!
 ECS has once again, demonstrated that it is well prepared for the challenges 
that are presented during the course of the year.  In fact, the students, faculty and 
staff were not only prepared for challenges, they faced, they faced them head on 
and experienced a tremendous amount of success.  From classroom achievements to 
athletic competitions and everything in between, the students at ECS have once again 
proven they are an extremely talented and hard working group.  The students’ drive 
to succeed does not automatically happen in a vacuum; it is a character trait that is 
instilled by parents and family and further encouraged and enhanced by the staff at 
the school.  It is a team effort and, I may be biased, but I know that ECS does this 
better than any other school when it comes to student achievement!
 As we prepare for the final weeks of the school year, I know that students will 
continue to try their hardest while parents and teachers provide encouragement to 
study hard and finish the year strong!  
 Over the summer, my hope is that students and staff find the time to relax 
and recharge as they prepare for the 2019-20 school year at ECS.  In the case of 
graduates, I wish each of you the very best on next phase of your journey in life, 
whether it is college, the military or the workforce.  I can say with certain confidence 
that your work and studies at ECS have prepared you for success!
 
 Best Wishes for a Safe and Enjoyable Summer!

 
 
 
 Robert R. Miller, Superintendent

 A few short years ago, Ellicottville Central started to incorporate more items 
that graduating seniors could wear during the ceremony to proudly show-off 
their academic achievements / academic accomplishments.  Wearing these items 
at graduation is a visual reminder to parents and audience members of students’ 
efforts in their academic endeavors.  At this time, we would like to provide a brief 
description of items signifying academic achievements / academic accomplishments 
that graduates will be wearing.
 • GOLD CORDS: worn by students that are ranked in the top ten of graduates.  
These students will be sitting in the front row.
 • MAROON AND WHITE HONOR CORDS: worn by students meeting high 
honor roll requirements six or more times during high school (grades 9-12)
 • VALEDICTORIAN, SALUTATORIAN and TOP FIVE MEDALS 
 • BOARD OF EDUCATION OUTSTANDING SUBJECT AREA MEDALS:  
worn by students chosen by the faculty and staff for these awards 
 • NATIONAL HONOR SOCIETY STOLES:  blue and white stoles worn by 
graduating members of the National Honor Society.  
 • SNI STOLES: white and black stoles presented by the Seneca Nation of 
Indians and worn by Native American Graduates.
 When you see these items during the graduation ceremony, please take note 
and remember the students wearing these items worked hard to receive these items 
demonstrating their academic achievements / academic accomplishments.

Looking Back & Then Ahead

Graduation Regalia

ABOUT THE PROGRAM
 The Eagle’s Nest is a certified 
program, through the CRLA organization.  
CRLA is the College Reading and 
Learning Association.  We are the first 
high school in New York State to earn this 
certification.  Any tutor who completes 
the training and tutors a minimum of 
twenty-five hours will be internationally 
certified.  Many colleges are affiliated with 
the CRLA organization so certified tutors 
will often be able to join the tutoring staff 
at their college without going through the 
training process.

OUR NEWEST TEAM MEMBER
 Katie Krotz has earned peer tutoring 
certification.  To earn certification, a 
student must 
complete one year 
of training, which 
is every Tuesday 
from 3-4.  In 
addition, the student 
must complete 
twenty-five hours 
of tutoring.  This 
is a lot of work on 
top of an already 
busy schedule of academics and sports.  
Congratulations Katie!

WANT TO BE A TUTOR?
 We are no longer taking applications 
to be a tutor for this year but keep us in 
mind for next year.

NEED TO BE TUTORED?
 Are you worried about finals and 
Regents exams?  See Mrs. Bauer about 
getting a tutor.   

Eagle’s Nest News

PM Pre-K
Students will attend in the 

AM on Friday, June 21, 2019; 
Monday, June, 24, 2019 and 

Tuesday, June 25, 2019.
Please watch for a note to
come home with students

from Mrs. Schwartz. 
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Award for Soccer and Basketball, the 
Daughters of the American Revolution 
Good Citizens Award, Zonta Young 
Women in Public Affairs Scholarship, 
Cattaraugus County Youth of the Week 
Award, Buffalo First Community 
All-Star Award, Big 30 Athletic 
Scholarship, and the Excellence in 
Chemistry Award.  Meganne will be 
attending the University of Akron 
as a Williams Honors College and 
Emerging Leaders Program student in 
the fall to major in Civil Engineering.
 Abigail Sonnenberg is the 
daughter of Michele and William 
Sundeen. Having been on high honor 
roll throughout her high school career, 
she is academically ranked third in her 
class and will graduate with an advanced 
Regents diploma, with a weighted average 
of 110.95.
 Since transferring to ECS in ninth 
grade, Abby has served as Secretary of 
her Class and President of the Ellicottville 
Chapter of the National Honor Society. 
She has also been involved in Spanish 
Club, Peer Tutoring, Quiz Bowl, and 
ESPRA. During her time in high school, 
Abby was also a Taekwondo instructor 
for her dojang in Hamburg, where she 
taught students of various ages and skill 
levels and helped to coordinate various 
community service events.
 Abby will be attending Ohio 
University, where she will double major in 
linguistics and psychology.
 Ginna Hensel is the daughter of Lori 
and Donn Hensel and sister of Charlie.  
She has achieved the class rank of number 
four with a weighted average of 110.331. 
 Throughout her high school career, 
Ginna has been honored to serve many 
different leadership roles in the school.  
She served as Student Council President, 
Literary Club (ESPRA) President, Co-
Founder of the ESPRA Magazine, and 
Chairwoman of the Cattaraugus County 

Government Student Interns.  She’s held 
several jobs during high school including 
ski instructing at Holiday Valley, along 
with working at Pumpkinville, Subway, 
and Tops.  
 Over the course of high school 
she has accumulated over 230 hours of 
community service by collecting donations 
for the Teachers Desk, volunteering 
at the Ellicottville Historical Society, 
knitting scarves for soldiers, organizing 
and volunteering at the Daddy Daughter 
Dance, volunteering as a Lounsbury 
Adaptive Ski Instructor, and playing 
in the school’s pit orchestra and Olean 
Community Theater pit orchestra. 
 Ginna was awarded the Fredrick 
Douglass and Susan B. Anthony 
Humanitarian Services Award, the 
Decisiveness Award, Cattaraugus County 
Youth of the Week, and the County 
Government Intern of the year.   She 
was also the only girl from Cattaraugus 
County to attend the 1st Amendment 1st 
Vote Conference in Seneca Falls.  Ginna 
was also named a National Honor Society 
Academic Scholar.  She is one of 600 
students nationwide chosen from a pool of 
over 11,000.

 Ginna plans to attend Jamestown 
Community College with a dual major 
in Psychology and Business.  After that, 
she plans to continue her education at law 
school.  
 Sierra Maybee is the daughter of 
Eric Maybee and Rachel Alexander. Sierra 
is ranked fifth in her class with a weighted 
average of 109.08, and will graduate with 
an Advanced Regents diploma. Sierra has 
been a member of National Honor Society, 
French Club, and Student Council. She 
has also participated in volleyball, softball, 
basketball, band, chorus, and ESPRA. 
Sierra was a team captain for varsity 
basketball and softball her senior year.
 Throughout high school, Sierra has 
worked at the Allegany Community 
Center in Salamanca as a year-round 
lifeguard. She has volunteered through 
student council at various functions such 
as the senior citizen dinner, the daddy 
daughter dance, project Christmas, the 
dime carnival, and other school activities. 
Sierra plans on attending Albany College 
of Pharmacy and Health Sciences in 
Albany, New York. She is excited to major 
in Pharmacy and minor in Public Health.

Continued Top Honors:  Abigail Sonnenberg, Ginna Hensel, and Sierra Maybee

Abigail
Sonnenberg

Sierra
Maybee

Abigail
Sonnenberg

Sierra
Maybee

Ginna
Hensel
Ginna
Hensel

★ ★ ★ ECS PTO UMBRELLA FUNDRAISER ★ ★ ★
Please see the order form on page 8 for information on purchasing an umbrella. 

You can send in cash, check, or credit card info with the form. 
Please send form and payment to ECS, Attention:  ECS PTO - Diana Olson or Kristen Pearl. 

Checks may be payable to JRSC Digital. Total cost for each umbrella is $14. 
Orders are due by June 14, 2019.  Thank you so much for your support! 
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Paisly Baker (Farnum) 
Buffalo State College 
Fashion Design

Evelyn Ballard 
University of Pittsburgh@
Bradford 
Nursing

Louisa Benatovich 
Johns Hopkins University 
Pre-Med/Biology

Hunter Bishop 
Employment

Malorie Chamberlain 
Florida South Western State 
Radiologic Technology

Meganne Chapman 
University of Akron 
Civil Engineering

Brenden Chudy 
Jamestown Business College 
Business Management

Elissa Cole 
Montana State University 
Fish & Wildlife Management

Kayleigh Coolidge 
Jamestown Community College 
Natural Sciences

Hannah Delity 
Jamestown Community College 
Human Services

Brennan Finn 
Florida Gulf Coast University 
Exercise Science

Allyson Fisher 
Jamestown Community College      
Environmental Science

Robin Freaney 
Jamestown Community College 
Business

Jaclyn Freundschuh 
Grace Baptist College 
General Studies

Gavin Gebauer 
Employment

Abby Grant 
Penn Foster College 
Veterinary Technician

Griffin Haley 
Alfred State College 
Heavy Equipment Operation

Ned Hartsell 
Alfred State College 
Mechanical Engineering 
Technology

Ginna Hensel 
Jamestown Community College      
Psychology & Business 

Christopher Ives 
Alfred State College 
Heavy Equipment Operation

Jessica Jimerson 
University of Central Missouri      
Accounting

Linnea Jimerson 
Jamestown Community College 
Biology

Logan Knab 
SUNY Fredonia 
Computer Information Systems

Zackary Krotz 
SUNY Polytechnic Institute 
Mechanical Engineering

Sierra Maybee 
Albany College of Pharmacy 
Pharmacy

Michael McGuire 
St. John Fisher College 
Cyber Security

Alexander Miller 
Employment

Jason Oberer Jr.  
United States Army

Jacob Perkins 
Alfred State College 
Undecided

Kalib Pierce 
Employment

Steven Rowland 
Alfred State College 
Heavy Truck & Diesel

Abigail Sonnenberg 
Ohio University 
Linguistics

Gabrielle Squires 
Syracuse University 
Mechanical Engineering

Jacob Summers 
Employment

Logan Tabak 
Jamestown Business College 
Business

Timothy Venturin 
Alfred State College 
Heavy Truck & Diesel

Sierra Wilber 
Jamestown Community College 
Individual Studies

Grace Young 
Beauty School

Class of 2019 Future Plans

Congratulations 
Graduates!

YEARBOOK
NEWS

	Old yearbooks are available for 
purchase, as long as supplies last.  
The 2018 yearbook is $50.  Books 
from previous years are $10.  
Contact Mrs. Bauer by email at 
cbauer@eville.wnyric.org

	We have some more elementary 
yearbooks available.  They are 
$15 each.  There is a limited 
number that we’ll sell first come 
first serve until they sell out.  

	If you sold Easter candy then you 
have a yearbook reserved for you.  
You just need to pay the balance 
to get it.  

	Businesses, we are starting to 
plan for next year’s yearbook.  If 
you would like to advertise in it 
contact Mrs. Bauer by email at 
cbauer@eville.wnyric.org

The yearbook will be 
here soon. Did these pictures 

make the cut?
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MAY

JUNE

2018

2019

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

8:00 am Grades 3-8 
Math Testing

3:00 pm Homework Club

8:00 am Grades 3-8 
Math Testing

6:00 pm NHS County 
Banquet

3:00 pm Homework Club 7:00 pm Prom

3:00 pm Homework Club 3:00 pm Homework Club
7:00 pm Board of 

Education Meeting - 
Budget Hearing (HS 
Cafeteria)

3:00 pm Homework Club 8:00 am NYSSMA Solo 
Festival

6:00 pm PTO Mother/
Son Dance

8:00 am NYSSMA Solo 
Festival

3:00 pm Homework Club
1:00 - 8:00 pm Budget 

Vote & Board Member 
Election (Elem. Foyer)

3:00 pm Homework Club
6:00 pm PTO Math, Science, 

Tech Exposition
8:00 pm Board of Education 

Meeting (HS Library)

1:45 pm Eagle Time
3:00 pm Homework Club
6:30 pm All District 

Chorus Concert

3:00 pm Homework Club 3:00 pm Homework Club 8:00 am Gr. 4 & Gr. 8 
Science Performance 
Test

6:00 pm HS Academic 
Awards Banquet

3:00 pm Homework Club

School Closed:  
Memorial Day

10:30 am MS/HS Band 
Concert @ Gazebo

3:00 pm Homework Club
7:00 pm Board of 

Education Meeting 
(HS Library)

3:00 pm Homework Club
6:30 pm All District Band 

Concert

8:00 am Darien Lake HS 
Band Competition 

Grades 4 & 8 NYS 
Science Written Test

6:00 pm Spring Sports 
Banquet

7:00 pm Board of 
Education Meeting - 
HS Library

7:00 pm Club Jazz in 
"The Ward"

1:15 pm & 7:00 pm  
5th Grade Play

7:00 pm Board of 
Education Meeting - 
HS Library

ELEMENTARY 
HALF DAY:

12:00 pm Dismissal 
for Elementary 
Students

ELEMENTARY 
HALF DAY:

12:00 pm Dismissal 
for Elementary 
Students

ELEMENTARY 
HALF DAY:

12:00 pm Dismissal 
for Elementary 
Students

Rating Day:
NO SCHOOL for 

STUDENTS

8:30 am Baccalaureate 
Breakfast

7:00 pm Class of 2019 
Graduation in "The 
Ward"

1 2 3 4 5

6 7 8 9 10 11 12

13 14 15 16 17 18 19

20 21 22 23 24 25 26

27 28 29 30 31

1

2 3 4 5 6 7 8

9 10 11 12 13 14 15

16 17 18 19 20 21 22

23

30

24 25 26 27 28 29

ECS Budget Vote and BOE Election Results
BASIC BUDGET - PROPOSITION #1
 Resolved:  That the Board of Education of the Ellicottville 
Central School District in the County of Cattaraugus, State 
of New York, BE AND IS HEREBY AUTHORIZED TO 
EXPEND THE SUM OF $13,073,797 for the 2019/2020 
school year budget.  The Basic Budget will provide funds for 
all educationally related services and the maintenance of our 
school building.

SCHOOL BUS LEASE - PROPOSITION #2
 Resolved:  This proposition will authorize the Board 
of Education of the Ellicottville Central School District in 
the County of Cattaraugus, State of New York, to levy an 
additional (not to exceed) $21,000 to lease 2 (two) 30 passenger 
Trans Tech school buses and $19,500 to lease 1 (one) IC CE 
66 passenger 2020 International School Bus for each of the 
next five years (five annual payments) commencing with the 
2019/2020 school year. 

ELLICOTTVILLE MEMORIAL LIBRARY TAX  - 
PROPOSITION #3
 Resolved:  Shall the proposition be approved authorizing 
the Board of Education of the Ellicottville Central School 
District to levy taxes annually in the amount of $32,042 and 
to pay over such monies to the trustees of the Ellicottville 
Memorial Library.

BOE MEMBER ELECTION VOTING
 The candidates receiving the two highest numbers of votes 
will each serve a five-year term, beginning on July 1, 2019 and 
expiring on June 30, 2024.   

YES   158     NO    20   YES   136     NO    39   

147 Robert Van Wicklin (Winner)  
 118  Shana Chudy (Winner)

YES   157     NO    17   

(Write-in Candidates) 
Ginna Hensel 3 
Nicole Klein 3 
Eileen Finn 2 
Erin Cornelius 2 

Kevin Eagan 1 
Bob Scharf 1 
Doug Bush 1 
Connie Poulin  1 

PM PreK Students will attend in the AM on
Friday, June 21, 2019; Monday, June, 24, 2019 and Tuesday, June 25, 2019.

...Embracing Change...Celebrating Success...Surpassing Expectations June 2019 • 5



By Sammi Van Wicklin
 On April 15, the junior class took 
a field trip to the Eldred World War II 
Museum. Steve Appleby, our tour guide, 
immersed us with a wonderful experience 
of war heroes’ stories. He was a veteran 
of 28 years himself and motivated the 
class to stand up and do something 
beneficial with our lives. He was able to 
inspire us while also teaching us about 
the history of the war. 
 The museum included hundreds of 
artifacts, pictures, and awards of soldiers. 
Steve recounted many veterans’ stories 
and showed us around the museum with 
very interesting facts to inspire. Instead 
of looking up to Hollywood celebrities 
as role models we should look up to the 
outstanding valor portrayed through these 
heroes. The most amazing line that all 
veterans of the war he’s interviewed has 
said is, “I’m just doing my job in serving 
my country.” To conclude his tour, Steve 
reminded us of the top three things we 
can do to honor soldiers fighting for our 
freedom. Thank every veteran you see 
and send a letter or little package to those 
currently serving, honor the American 
flag, and above all else go out and make 
something great of ourselves. 

Visiting the World War II Museum in Eldred, PA

 On May 3, 2019 ESPRA took its annual field trip to the Albright Knox Art 
Gallery and a few other Buffalo haunts!  This year ESPRA invited Ms. McGowan 
and her Painting students to come along to make it an ART and BOOKS trip!  We 
explored the art gallery and wandered happily as long as we could, taking it all in.  
We took selfies with two paintings by van Gogh! 
 Our group made its way on rainy streets to Westside Stories Used 
Books, an independent book seller where we got lost in the stacks and 
found many unexpected books and treasures.
 We also explored the West Side Bazaar for lunch and shopping.  The 
bazaar is home to authentic food and retail vendors from many cultures!  
We had Thai, Chinese, Mexican, and many more—something from almost 
every vendor there, and we shared to make the most of our new food 
experiences!  The food was beyond our wildest expectations and left us all 
wanting more!
 Time was too short, and we didn’t see the other independent book 
stores on our list!  There is no question we’ll be back soon for more ART and 
BOOKS adventures!  

ART AND BOOKS TRIP!

THANK
YOU!

THANKYOU!
The Class of 2020 would like to say “Thank You!” to everyone who 

supported the Hot Dog fund-raiser on May 21, 2019.
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 For the past 10+ years, ECS has taken advantage of our PK-12 
building by having our 6th graders begin the year as elementary 
students, then transition to Middle School students half way 
through the year.  This would include moving to the Middle School 
cafeteria for lunch and switching principals.  Even though this came 
with advantages, it also made some situations difficult with asking 
students and teachers to make changes half way through the year.  
With this in mind, we have decided to make the following changes 
for next year.  

 On May 8, 2019, the three first grade classes at ECS 
took a field trip to Sheas Performing Arts Center to see Diary 
of a Worm, a Spider, and a Fly!  Students were captivated 
by the musical performance as well as the gorgeous décor 
of the theater.  Before and after the show, they pointed out 
the ornate surroundings:  chandeliers way up high on the 
ceilings, glittering mirrored walls, and the plush cranberry 
velvet seats!  Students sat quietly and were attentive during 
the performance!  We were so proud to be their teachers!  
Afterward, we got a glimpse of the waterfront and had 
a wonderful lunch together!  We are so grateful for the 
generous Cassetta Funds that made our trip possible!  It was 
a wonderful day of new experiences!

 Students in Ms. Brierton’s Earth Science class had to 
design a box that would protect a single chip that traveled 
from Grand Island to Rochester and then Elicottville. 4 of the 
5 containers constructed were successful!

6th Grade Changes at ECS

1st Grade Trip to Shea’s

Survivor: Chip Edition

Diary of a Worm, a Spider, and a Fly!

WHAT WILL BE NEW?
• They will begin the year with Mr. Ploetz as their 

MS/HS Principal
• They will eat in the middle school lunch room the 

entire year
• Three tardies to school will result in a detention
• Notes will no longer be required if staying after 

school
• There will no longer be a moving up night at the end 

of January
• The ineligibility rule will apply for all activities the 

entire year
• They will be able to attend all MS functions the 

entire year, including dances
★ Looking into a possible “kick-off” dance towards the 

end of August...

WHAT WILL STAY THE SAME?
• Grading and access to the parent portal for updated 

grades  
• Period by period schedule
• Orientation at the end of August to go over 

expectations, schedules, and lockers

 Also, according to NYS regulations, all 6th graders will need 
to be in attendance until the very last day of school (same as the 
elementary).  They will not be done the same day as 7th and 8th 
graders, even though they will be in the MS.  Please feel free to 
contact Mr. LaCroix with any questions or concerns regarding these 
new changes. 
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1611 Foote Ave • Jamestown, NY 14701 • (716) 484-8185 • Fax: (716) 483-0728
orders@JRSCDigital.com • www.JRSCDigital.com

Name:  _________________________________________

Phone:  _________________________________________

Email:  __________________________________________

Card#: ________________________________ Exp: _________ Zip Code: ________ Sec Code: _______

 $
Total

Please Make Check Payable to JRSC Digital

Ellicottville PTO
 Um

brella Sale



 Mrs. Katie Benatovich or as she is more affectionately known to us - “Mrs. 
B” - was born in England and has lived in many different places around the world. 
Whilst in the United Arab Emirates, she published “Noura’s Garden,” her first of 
six tri-lingual children’s books - in English, French, and Arabic. These books and 
interactive workshops have been used in schools internationally where children learn 
to write, sing, discuss languages and talk about diversity and inclusivity in a safe and 
informative manner. 
 Mrs. B read her Noura books as one of our mystery readers during ECS’s 2019 
Reading Celebration. She read to six classes - Kindergarten, 2nd Grade, 3rd Grade 
and 5th Grade. Students were enthralled with a show-n-tell selection of treasures – 
including sand from the desert.  Mrs. Norton’s class was so excited to find out more 
that they invited Mrs. B back to read and talk about date palms!
 In the United States, Mrs. Benatovich has written C is for Courage, a book about 
Camp Good Days (a not-for-profit organization dedicated to improving the quality 
of life for children, adults, and families whose lives have been touched by cancer). 
Mrs. B publishes a new set of children’s books in the Fall – The Power of Poems for 
Giraffes, The Power of Poems for Lions and The Power of Poems for Penguins – a 
collaborative project with Mrs. Charity Burlingame! 
 Each year Mrs. Benatovich designs wonderful workshops to support the free summer 
reading program at Ellicottville Memorial Library which starts Monday, July 1, 2019. 
 We look forward to welcoming Mrs. B back next year! Until then happy reading 
everyone! May your summer be filled with books of fun! Did you know reading just 
10 minutes a day over summer vacation adds up to over 10 hours of reading time 
(which could include audiobooks in the car on the way to the beach or the long road 
trip to grandmas – even whilst camping). Imagine how many new words you could 
discover, adventures you could go on and fun facts you could accumulate whilst 
enjoying a break from school just by reading 10 minutes a day! 

Who Was Our Mystery Reader?
FIELD DAY
 Field Day will be held on 
Monday, June 24th.  Notes will 
go home with elementary students 
before Field Day so that parents can 
sign up to volunteer.  If you would 
like to volunteer, but don’t have 
an elementary student, you can 
email Diana Olson (dolson@eville.
wnyric.org).  

PTO News

 TAB CONTEST WINNER
 Congratulations to Miss 
Olson’s Kindergarten class on 
winning this year’s PTO Tab 
Contest!  They were able to enjoy a 
nice treat of ice cream sandwiches.  
Miss Olson’s class brought in 
almost 5 paper boxes full of tabs.  
Miss Stormer’s 4th grade class 
came in second place, they brought 
in almost 4 paper boxes full of 
tabs.  Together as a school we 
collected 19 paper boxes full!!!  
 Please continue to save your 
tabs from cans over the summer 
and through next school year.  Tabs 
can come from any aluminum cans 
such as pop, water, juice, pet food, 
soup cans, etc.  We will hold a 
contest again next spring to donate 
the tabs to WPIG radio station. 
They donate the money from 
the tabs to St. Jude’s Children’s 
Research Hospital. 

SAVE YOUR BOX TOPS!
 Please save your Box Tops 
over the summer, as the PTO will 
hold a contest when we return to 
school in the fall.  Please be sure 
to watch for expiration dates, as 
there will be some that expire at the 
end of June and August.  You can 
always send your Box Tops in to 
the elementary office, or drop them 
off at the Great Valley Post Office 
and Ellicottville TOPS.      

Fan-TAB-u-lous!
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Officers:	 	 Board	of	Directors:	
John	Burrell,	President	 Karen	Taylor	Kelly	
Nancy	Emke	Rogan,	Vice	President	 	 	 	 Charlie	Marsh	
Donna	Brooks,	Secretary	 	 	 	 	 	 Diana	Olson	
Mark	Ward,	Treasurer	 Susie	Nannen	Stakel	

ELLICOTTVILLE	ALUMNI	ASSOCIATION	
P.	O.	Box	1033	

Ellicottville,	NY.	14731-1033	

ECS	ALUMNI	BANQUET	-	Saturday,	July	20,	2019	
Social	Hour	Beginning	at	5:30pm,	Dinner	at	7pm	

Tannenbaum	Lodge	 	 	 	 Upper	Holiday	Valley	 	 	 	 Ellicottville,	New	York	

RESERVATION	FORM	

Please	complete	and	return	this	form,	along	with	your	check	made	payable	to	the	ECS	
Alumni	Association	at	the	above	address,	no	later	than	July	7,	2019.	Dinner	is	$30.00	per	
person.	 	

	Last	Name 	First	Name (Maiden	Name) Graduation	Year	 	

_______________________________________________________________________________________________	
(     )   Beef     (    )  Chicken      (    ) Vegetarian 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________	
(     )   Beef     (    )  Chicken      (    ) Vegetarian 

Current	Mailing	Address:	__________________________________________________________________	

_______________________________________________________________________________________________	

E-mail	address:	____________________________________________________________________________

Guests:	______________________________________________________________________________________	
(     )   Beef     (    )  Chicken      (    ) Vegetarian	

Saturday	morning,	July	20th,	there	will	be	a	light	brunch	at	the	United	Church	meeting	
room	on	Elizabeth	Street	from	9:AM	till	?	 	 	

________Check	here	if	you	plan	to	attend	the	brunch	on	Saturday	

RESERVATIONS	
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2019 Ellicottville High School Regents and Local Final Exam Schedule – UPDATED JUNE 5 
 

Monday, June 3rd Monday, June 4 through Monday, June 17 
 
 

NYS Grade 8 Science Assessment (AM) 

***HS Exams listed below given during regularly scheduled periods*** 
HS Technology 
HS Band & Chorus 
Economics 
HS Art       HS PE  

Spanish & French Speaking Test(s) 
Earth Science Performance Test 
JCC English                       HS Business 
Any Course Not Listed Below                      

Monday - 17th Tuesday – 18th Wednesday – 19th Thursday – 20th Friday – 21st  
 
Middle & High School 
Students to follow 
regular class 
schedule.  Monday, 
June 17th is the last 
day of regular classes 
for Grades 7-12. 
 
Please Note:   
Last day of classes for 
Grade 6 is June 25. 

AM Regents  (8:15 – 11:15): 

U.S. History & 
Government (R) 

AM Regents  (8:15 – 11:15): 

English Language 
Arts/ELA (R) 

AM Regents  (8:15 – 11:15): 

Global History & 
Geography (R) 

AM Regents  (8:15 – 11:15): 

Geometry (R) 

AM Local (8:15 – 11:15): 

English 10  
English 9 
 

AM Local  (8:15 – 11:15): 

 
AM Local  (8:15 – 11:15): 

SUPA Physics 
Global Studies 9 
 

AM Local  (8:15 – 11:15): 

HS Health 
 
 

PM Regents  (12:00 – 3:00): 

Biology / Living 
Environment (R) 

PM Regents  (12:00 – 3:00): 

Algebra I (R)  
JCC PreCalculus 

PM Regents  (12:00 – 3:00): 

Earth Science (R) 
PM Regents  (12:00 – 3:00): 

Algebra II (R) 
 
 

PM Local  (12:00 – 3:00): 

 
PM Local  (12:00 – 3:00): 

 
 
 

PM Local  (12:00 – 3:00): 

 
 
 

PM Local  (12:00 – 3:00): 

 
 

Monday – 24th  Tuesday – 25th  Wednesday – 26th   
AM Regents  (8:15 – 11:15): 

Spanish III 
French III 
 

AM Regents  (8:15 – 11:15): 

Chemistry (R) 
 

 
 
 
 

Rating Day 
(No Exams) 

(R) denotes NYS Regents Examination 
Location Key: 
 
Blue = Library 
Red = Gymnasium 
Black = Regular Scheduled Classroom 
Green = New Stage 
 
Students with a local exam conflict must see 
Mr. Ploetz to request an alternate testing 
schedule.  Regents/College exams cannot be 
moved/rescheduled. 

AM Local  (8:15 – 11:15): 

Environmental Sci. 1 
 

AM Local  (8:15 – 11:15): 

Local Make-Up 
Exams 

PM Regents  (12:00 – 3:00): 

 
PM Regents  (12:00 – 3:00): 

 
PM Local  (12:00 – 3:00): 

Local Make-Up 
Exams 

PM Local  (12:00 – 3:00): 

Local Make-Up 
Exams 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Study Hall will be available for students who do not have a scheduled exam. 

The MS/HS Cafeteria will be open through June 25. 

NEW YORK STATE Uniform Admission Deadlines for AM & PM Regents Exams: 

Morning Exams:  10:00 AM Afternoon Exams:  2:00 PM 

Students arriving after these times will not be admitted to the Regents Examination. 
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Board Members
Connie Hellwig, President
William Murphy, Vice President
Carl Calarco
Debra Golley
Nicole Klein
Robert Van Wicklin
Leonard Zlockie

Administration
Mr. Robert Miller, Superintendent
Mr. Erich Ploetz, 7-12 Principal
Mrs. Maren Bush, Elementary Principal / Director of Curriculum
Mrs. Aimee Kilby, Business Administrator
Mrs. Melissa Dahlman, CSE-CPSE Chairperson

E C SEmbracing 
Change

Celebrating
Success

Surpassing 
Expectations

CLASS OF 2019: Evelyn Ballard, Louisa Benatovich, Hunter Bishop, Malorie Chamberlain, Meganne Chapman,
Brenden Chudy, Elissa Cole, Kayleigh Coolidge, Hannah Delity, Paisly Farnum, Brennan Finn, Allyson Fisher, Robin Freaney,

Jaclyn Freundschuh, Gavin Gebauer, Abby Grant, Griffin Haley, Ned Hartsell, Ginna Hensel, Christopher Ives,
Jessica Jimerson, Linnea Jimerson, Logan Knab, Zackary Krotz, Sierra Maybee, Michael McGuire, Alexander Miller,
Jason Oberer, Jacob Perkins, Kalib Pierce, Steven Rowland, Abigail Sonnenberg, Gabrielle Squires, Jacob Summers,

Logan Tabak, Elizabeth Teeft, Timothy Venturin, Sierra Wilber, Grace Young

Congratulations

Class of 2019!


